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 Western Cape Street Children’s Forum
MINUTES OF THE WCSCF 
Annual General Meeting
 

Tuesday, 25th August 2015 : 11 – 13h00 

@ The Salesian Institute
 1. ATTENDANCE:  
Pam Jackson (OnsPlek), Headman Sirala-rala (CCID), Pat Eddy (CCID Social Development), Isabell Swarts (Badisa), Dawie Marais (CT Multi Service Centre), Nick van Rooyen (Teahmo), Wilma Piek (VRCID), Benjamin Martin (DSD Bellville), Stacey Lamore (Living Hope), Kuhle Maqolo (TLC), Theo Ahrends (CIDC), Dean Ramjoomia (CCID), Nelly Burrows (Salesian Institute), Reinette Retief (StreetSmart), Sunette Flamingh (Montrose), Abdul Kerbelker (CIDC), Karen Bailey (CIDC), Percy Mokoena (GPCID) and Mzwandile Sangweni (Novalis Ubuntu), Lucinda Valentine (WCSCF) and Janice Sparg (WCSCF).
 2. WELCOME and APOLOGIES: Pam opened the meeting welcomed all, declaring that due notice had been given for the WCSCF AGM.  

APOLOGIES were received from:  
Stacey Doorley-Jones (Montrose), Bobby Chettty (PAL), Gerrie Smit (New Life Projects), Brenda Wall (Masizame Plett), Michael Smith (Sinethemba Knysna), Franzu Badenhorst (Famsa Karoo Oudtshoorn), Isaac Rambouli (Agape Mossel Bay), Melda Davids (Molo Songololo), Quinten Witten (Montrose), Elma Etsbeth (ACVV CT), Jean Bestbier-Bloch (Imbali WC), Andre Putter (ACVV Brightlights Somerset West), Charleen Vermuelen (Youth Outreach Stellenbosch), Ronni Mehl (Elkana Malmesbury), Juanita Beukes (Badisa Trio), Hewitt De Jager (HewLin Compassion).
Introductions were made around the room.
 3. ADOPTION OF MINUTES OF LAST AGM Adopted by Pam Jackson, and seconded by Pat Eddy. 
and the Special Meeting held in February 2015: Adopted by Pat Eddy, and seconded by Nick van Rooyen.
 4. CHAIRPERSON’S WELCOME AND REPORT:  
Pam shared elements of an eventful year of growth, expansion and activity:  growth in staff numbers, membership and collaboration, expansion into new regions with the Northern Suburbs Sub-Forum, development of a generic child safety policy for the sector, and many of our social service professionals trained in an abuse–proofing, child protection programme.  She said how she felt we are now in a better position to get to grip with and address issues that have long affected the sector, such as Child Care Worker Training, Amendments to the Children’s Act and SAPS Training.

She also said we have seen good things can come out of difficulty, and we emerge with a stronger Constitution and a Code of Conduct, creating a safer space, a more inclusive ‘province-wide’ membership to be included in decisions, and building a solid framework for future years ahead.     
Janice added that Regional Forums are set to grow with recent interest being shown from Claremont, Worcester and Muizenberg.  Janice also mentioned the wonderful contribution of Lucinda Valentine joining the Forum as the assistant coordinator, and how much more they have been able to achieve together, with special mention of the database and the Facebook pages.
 5. TREASURER’S REPORT AND AUDITED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS.  
Nick advised to read the Treasurer’s Report within the Annual Report and also referred all to the Annual Financial Statements which were available for anyone to peruse.  He shared that we came in within budget this financial year, and the surplus was as a result of a belated and welcome contribution from the National Lottery Board.
Marx Gore were acknowledged at the Auditors for the WCSCF and approved to continue for 2016.
 6. WCSCF  EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE NOMINATIONS AND ELECTIONS:
There were 12 Member organisations present to vote. This did not constitute a quorum.  Janice read advice provided by legal counsel at The Legal Resources Centre with regard to voting practice:
A Constitution needs to be practical – must allow the organisation to function.  An organisation is not meant to have its ordinary functions hamstrung by the constitution.  

We have been advised that we need to make decisions / changes to the Constitution that allow the Forum to meet its aims and objectives and can function.    Form should follow function.  As long as the Constitution meets the very basic requirements of Section 12 of the NPO Act, it is sufficient.  The rest is up to the organisation to decide.  We have been assured that none of the changes we are proposing are a diversion from the NPO requirements.

We have been advised to amend the quorum requirements and make it smaller.  Due to the Forum being province–wide, and looking at the history of attendance, it has been found to be very difficult to get a two-thirds quorum present at voting meetings.  Being a voluntary association, it is not the duty of the Forum to get all the members to the meetings.  In order to ensure that the aims and objectives of the Forum are taking place, in order to make sure it can function, we have been advised to take measures to adopt an alternative and make functioning possible.

Voting Common Law procedure is:

· If a quorum is not present at a particular Meeting (AGM or Special voting meeting), then the meeting can be continued and voting take place with those present.  Decisions can be made based on the votes by those present.  Those decisions are then carried over to a meeting 7 days later.  The meeting is then recalled 7 days later.  All decisions taken at the previous meeting can then be ratified at the second meeting.  A quorum is not required at the second meeting. 

· Another option is that the first meeting is ended, with no decisions being made or voting taking place at the first meeting.  The meeting is then recalled 7 days later and all decision making and voting takes place at the second meeting.  Once again, a quorum is not required at the second meeting.

Nominations made were shown for all to see and nominations were seconded.  Stacey Doorly-Jones and Hewitt DeJager, although seconded, were not present to agree to stand and had not yet agreed to stand.  It was agreed that the Exec Committee could co-opt them onto the Committee at a later stage if they decided to.  Quenton Whitton, not being known by the meeting, was not seconded.
Considering that there were 8 Nominations remaining and seconded, that all should be accepted onto the Executive Committee.  No one expressed disagreement with this view and it was voted on.
A follow up meeting to ratify this vote was set for 7 working days’ time: 2nd Sept at 11am (coinciding with the WCSCF Hardened Meeting at the CCID Boardroom, where a number of WCSCF Members would be present anyway).
The following people were voted onto the Executive Committee: 
1. Pam Jackson
2. Isabell Swarts
3. Bobby Chetty
4. Wilma Piek

5. Brian America

6. Michael Smith

7. Dawie Marais

8. Herman Smit
Office bearers will be determined at the first WCSCF Executive Committee Meeting, on 16th September 2015.
 7. VOTE FOR THE NEW WCSCF CONSTITUTION.   
· A discussion ensued with regard to paragraph 4.1.  The following wording was discussed and voted on with 9 in favour, and 2 not in favour.

4.1 If an organisation wants to become a member of the WCSCF, they will have to apply to the WCSCF’s Management Committee. The Management Committee has the right to say no if their strategies, practices or objectives are not in line with the aims and objectives of the WCSCF (eg. for self-interest, political, personal or financial gain). 

· With regard to Individual Membership, the following was adopted by majority votes: 

4.2 (b) Individuals are welcome to attend meetings, participate and contribute, but have no nomination or voting rights.

· With regard to paragraph 4.2 (c), the following words were added after “City Improvement Districts” to clarify their potential position as a Member and adopted by majority vote:
4.3 (c ) (particular CID’s which operate in collaboration with the WCSCF and with policies in line with the aims and objectives of the WCSCF, can be made Organisational Members by the Management Committee)
· The words “and individuals” were removed from the wording of paragraph 4.3. by majority vote.

· The following paragraph was adopted into point 5 by majority vote:

5.8 The Management Committee may co-opt additional non-voting members as it may consider appropriate from time to time.  The co-opted members shall serve for such period as the Management Committee considers appropriate and shall not have voting rights.

· The following paragraph was adopted into point 7 by majority vote:

7.5 If a quorum is not present at a particular Meeting (AGM or Special voting meeting), then the meeting can be continued and voting take place with those present.  Decisions can be made based on the votes by those present.  Those decisions are then carried over to a meeting 7 days later.  The meeting is then recalled 7 days later.  All decisions taken at the previous meeting can then be ratified at the second meeting.  A quorum is not required at the second meeting. Decisions made at Executive Meetings can be ratified through email.
· The following changes were made to point 10.1 by majority vote:

10.1 half plus one (“a quorum”) of the members. General “proxy votes” are also allowed.  See Policy Document.  

It was suggested by Abdul Kerbalker(CCID) that an Amendment be made to the Constitution allowing a meeting or vote to be acceptable if 3 Members are present (specifically the chairperson, vice chairperson and treasurer), effectively bypassing the quorum and the need to hold a meeting 7 days later.  After discussion, it was agreed by majority vote that changes the Constitution should not be done quickly, and that time and notice to object and be present at the second meeting should be given to all Members who were not able to make the first meeting and who may object to changes.
Nick seconded the adoption of the Constitution by Pam Jackson.

There was no other business.
11 NEXT MEETINGS:  
· 27th August:  Northern Suburbs sub-Forum Meeting
· 28th August:  Muizenberg Roleplayers Meeting
· 2nd September: Hardened Street Kids Meeting
· 16th September:  WCSCF Monthly Meeting with Robert MacDonald as a guest speaker.
12 CLOSE
The AGM was followed by lunch and an opportunity for networking. 

Enquiries:   Janice Sparg (WCSCF Coordinator)    Cell: 072 4500 456
  Email:  wcstreetchild@gmail.com
 Western Cape Street Children’s Forum

MINUTES OF THE WCSCF 
Recall of the Annual General Meeting

 

Tuesday, 2nd September 2015, 12h45 – 13h00 

@ CCID, 1 Thibault Sq, CT

1. ATTENDANCE:  Pam Jackson (OnsPlek), Pat Eddy (CCID Social Development), Stacey Lamore (Living Hope), Lucinda Valentine (WCSCF) and Janice Sparg (WCSCF) 
2. APOLOGIES: Pam opened the meeting welcomed all, declaring that due notice had been given for the WCSCF AGM Recall Meeting.  

Apologies were tabled from: Nelly Burrows (Salesians), Stacey Doorly- Jones (2nd Chance), Gerald Jacobs (Mamelani), Isabel Swartz (Badisa Elsies River), Elma Etsbeth (ACVV CT), Francisco Cornelius (Leliebloem).

3. The Chairperson’s Report was accepted.

4. The Treasurer’s Report and the Annual Financial Statements were accepted.

5. The decisions made at the AGM on the 25thAugust 2015 with regard to the appointment of the WCSCF Executive Members were acknowledged and approved by those present.

6. The decisions made at the AGM on the 25th August 2015 with regard to the changes to the Constitution of the WCSCF were acknowledged and approved by those present.

7. The meeting was therefore closed, all due procedure having been followed.

